
PUBLIC NOTICE TO
UNKNOWN FATHER

In Re: Adoption of ELEANOR
KIMBER SMITH,  A  MINOR A
petition has been filed asking
the Court to put an end to all
rights you have as a parent to
your child, ELEANOR KIMBER
SMITH.  A  Termination  of
Parental  Rights  Hearing  has
been scheduled for  Tuesday,
January 30, 2024, at 1:30 p.m.
in  Court  Room  No.  7003,
Seventh  Floor,  of  the  York
County  Judicial  Center,  45
North  George  Street,  York,
Pennsylvania  17401,  to
terminate your parental rights
in  regards  to  ELEANOR
KIMBER  SMITH  (DOB:
01/18/2023), whose mother is
Erin N. Smith. You are warned
that even if you fail to appear
at the scheduled hearing, the
hearing will go on without you.
You  have  a  right  to  be
represented at the hearing by
a lawyer. You should take this
paper to your lawyer at once.
If you do not have a lawyer or
cannot  afford  one,  go to  or
telephone one of the offices
set  forth  below  to  find  out
where you can get legal help.
York County Bar Association,
located  at  137  East  Market
Street, York, PA 17401. Phone
(717)  854-8755.  York  County
Clerk  of  Orphan’s  Court,
located  at  the  York  County
Judicial  Center,  45  North
George Street, 2nd Floor, York,
PA  17401.  Telephone  (717)
771-9288.  Dorothy  Livaditis,
Esquire  Solicitor  for  York
County  Office  of  Children,
Youth  &  Families.  A
prospective adoptive parent of
a  child  may  enter  into  an
agreement  with  a  birth
relative of the child to permit
continuing  contact  or
communication between the
child and the birth relative or
between the adoptive parent
and birth relative. An agency
or  anyone  representing  the
parties  in  an  adoption  shall
provide  notification  to  a
prospective adoptive parent, a
birth parent and a child who
can be reasonably  expected
to  understand  that  a
prospective  adoptive  parent
and a birth relative of a child
have the option to enter into a
voluntary  agreement  for  the
continuing  contact  or
communication.  See  23  Pa.
C.S.A. Section 2731, et seq.


